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This document represents the public version of the evaluation of the semester. The document forms together 
with the semester and teaching evaluation report the basis of any adjustments to the semester’s description, 
planning, execution and/or evaluation of the next iteration of the semester and are used by the coming 
semester coordinator and semester planning group. 
 
The document also represents the study board’s response to the students, teachers, coordinators and other 
interested parties about possible consequences of conditions that the students of the semester have pointed 
out. 
 
 

The public conclusions and recommendations of the semester coordinator 
22 students participated in the LID9 semester, five students on Lighting Design Innovation and 17 students 
on internship. 
 
Two students gave some answers and six students completed the survey. We need to encourage more 
students to answer. If the questionnaire was divided into  
Project 1: Lighting Design Innovation and 
Project 2: Internship, I think it would be easier for the students to answer and for the coordinator to use the 
answers. 
 
The answers from the questionnaire are positive varying from “very good” to “average”. No one answered 
below average in the questionnaire. 
 
One student gave written feedback and pinpointed three issues that we need to take into account: 

• Help in finding an internship 
• Supervision, internship 
• Difficulties in combining internship and writing an academic report 

 
We are helpful in all these matters but will discuss these issues at the semester start meeting fall 2020 to 
find new solutions where it is needed. 

 

Conclusion of the study board 
The Study Board (MSN) has processed the semester evaluation report and offers the following 
observations/conclusions: 
 

• Student survey response rate: 8/?? – since the survey is not included in the semester report it is 
not possible to state the response rate 

• The semester appears to have run smoothly 
• The students’ feedback concerning the challenges surrounding “internships” it definitely noted by 

MSN. Help in finding internships, supervision during internship and challenges with ensuring a 
sufficiently high academic level of the internships are general challenges regarding internships 
across MSN’s various educations. We are aiming at renewing and streamlining our internship 
formalities so that new guidelines can be in place during the fall of 2020 

 
 


